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(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Richard Stock


	Present
	Tessa Bartlett, Tanki Chartier, Zoe Garshong, Hannah Gott, Steve Haugh, Angela Jones, Rachel Lucas, Zoe Manning, Sam Miles, Chris Oldham, Dave Parry, Tessa Rogowski, Craig Stephens, Jess Twyman, Emma Wisher 

	
	

	Apologies
	Professor Madeline Eacott, Professor Jackie Turton

	
	

	Secretary
	Dilly Meyer

	
	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS

Noted

AOB was added to the starred items.

31/18

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 20 MARCH 2018 (SEC/18/09)

	
	
	

	Approved
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved. 
	32/18

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	Progress on the matters arising was noted.
	33/18

	
	
	

	
	
	

	IMPACT OF THE INDUSTRIAL ACTION (verbal update)

	
	

	Noted


	The Committee noted the action that had been taken to reimburse students for travel and nursery costs that had been incurred unnecessarily as a consequence of the industrial action during the Spring term and other measures taken to support students. A key focus now was on ensuring student learning outcomes were met, the approach to which had been considered by Senate in April 2018. It was noted that individual students who believed that the industrial action had affected their academic performance had been advised to submit extenuating circumstances in the normal way.   


	34/18



	
	
	

	PROPOSED STUDENT WELLBEING & INCLUSIVITY SERVICE (paper SEC/18/10)

	
	

	Received
Noted
	A paper prepared by Rachel Lucas (Director of Student Life) and Angela Jones (Head of Student Support) regarding the establishment of the new Student Wellbeing and Inclusivity Service to deliver the new vision for student wellbeing services agreed by the University Steering Group in January 2018.

During discussion, the Committee was very supportive and noted that the focus of the new approach was to provide a more proactive service, focused on wellbeing and self-help for all students, with increased access to specialist support when applicable. Further detailed discussions would take place with the Students’ Union (SU), Director of Sport and other stakeholders to ensure effective linkages and full understanding of the changes.

	35/18

36/18

	UPDATE ON THE STUDENT VOICE (verbal update)

	
	

	Reported
	Hannah Gott (Student Engagement Team) provided a verbal update on the National Student Survey (NSS) and UK Engagement Survey (UKES) response rates, which had both improved in 2018. It was noted that earlier preparation work would be done with the Communications team ahead of the 2019 surveys launch. Work was also planned to embed the language of the NSS more effectively into University activities to maximise student understanding of the areas covered by the survey.  

There was an update from the SU on the key issues arising from the recent Big Plan event. Cost of living, course, accommodation, study space and mental health were identified as top priorities for the Colchester Campus. The survey had not yet taken place in Southend and Loughton. 


	37/18

38/18

	
	
	

	THE CONTRIBUTION OF ARTS TO THE STUDENT EXPERIENCE (paper SEC18/11)

	
	

	Received
Reported
	A paper from Jess Twyman (Director of Arts and Gallery), which illustrated the importance of arts activities in supporting the student experience, ranging from painting to pottery to drama and music. The positive impact on student wellbeing and progression was also noted.  
Zoe Garshong (President of the Students’ Union) provided a verbal report and showed a short film on an open mic session at East 15 in Loughton, which had been a great success and this was highlight with a brief film of the event. The Committee acknowledged the potential positive impact for this type of activity in future, working collaboratively across teams, such as the new Student Wellbeing & Inclusivity Service, Peer Mentors and SU Societies.
	39/18

40/18



	
	
	

	
	
	

	THE CONTRIBUTION OF SPORTS TO THE STUDENT EXPERIENCE (thematic discussion)

	
	

	Reported
Noted
	Dave Parry (Director of Sports) led a discussion on the importance of Sport to the student experience and the positive role it played in supporting student achievement.

Research was highlighted that demonstrated the positive link to student and graduate employment skills. During discussion, the Committee acknowledged strongly the important role sport played and noted the issues under discussion though the Sport Board relating to the funding of sport and its provision across all campuses. Further updates would be provided to the Committee in 2018-19.

	41/18

42/18



	2016/17 ANNUAL STUDENT PROGRESS REPORT AND EQUALITY AND DIVERSITY MONITORING (paper SEC/18/13)

	
	

	Received

Noted
Action
	Following consideration of the annual report in March 2018, the Committee considered a paper prepared by Cass Buckingham (Senior Student Progress Manager), which included some additional data that had been requested.
Although the paper noted that there were no emerging issues from the data, the Committee concluded that there were points to investigate, particularly the increase in appeals from BAME students in some departments. The Committee agreed that further data would be requested for consideration.
The Chair would request and consider more data and determine how and whether a more detailed report was needed for the September 2018 meeting. 


	43/18

44/18

45/18

	REPORT FROM THE HEAR MANAGEMENT GROUP (paper SEC/18/14)
	
	

	Received
Agreed
	The report from the HEAR Management Group, which included recommendations relating to amendments to the wording of the HEAR Annual Cycle Protocol; Additional Recognised Activities for inclusion on the HEAR and managed through the Big Essex Award; and University, Professional and Departmental Prizes (non-academic).

That the recommendations be approved under delegated authority from Senate, as set out in paper SEC/18/14.

	46/18

47/18

	WELCOME 2018 (paper SEC/18/15)

	
	

	Received
Noted
	The Committee received an update report on the plans for Welcome 2018.
During discussion, it was noted that further work was needed regarding the alignment of Welcome weeks across the campuses.
 
	48/18

49/18

	BAME STUDENT FEEDBACK 2018 (paper SEC/18/16)

	
	

	Received

Noted

Action 
	A paper from the President of the Students’ Union, which set out a wide range of feedback from students gathered since 2016 via the BAME forum events. 

During discussion, it was noted that the issues identified by students could be addressed through a range of means, including improved communication with students and clarification of support available in departments and the Professional Services.

The Chair would lead the development of an action plan to start addressing the issues and would provide a progress report to the Committee’s September 2018 meeting and then to the Education Committee.
 
	50/18

51/18

52/18

	STAND ALONE PLEDGE (verbal update)

	
	

	Reported 

Noted 
	Monica Illsley (Vice-Chancellor’s Chief of Staff) provided a verbal update on the University’s commitment to the Stand Alone Pledge, which supported estranged students studying in higher education institutions.

The Committee noted that the pledge had been signed by several institutions and agreed that it would be possible for the University to provide additional support for students who were estranged, including in relation to housing, financial support and wellbeing. Although the difficulty in identifying such students was acknowledged, it was suggested that work could be done through the admissions process to identify potential applicants in need of support and then for new and existing students via the University’s wellbeing services. Work would continue with relevant teams to support the deliver the University’s commitment.
	53/18

54/18

	
	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	
	

	Received
	Following the consultation by email with Committee members in April 2018, the Committee noted the proposed revised membership and terms of reference for 2018-19, which would be considered by Education Committee and Senate in the summer term 2018. 

	55/18

	
	
	


Dilly Meyer
Secretary, Student Experience Committee

Academic Section

9 May 2018
